
For more information visit www.campbellriver.ca or contact the Project Team at: 
E-mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    Phone: 250.286.5700 

Q & A:  Campbell River Water Supply Upgrade Project 

The following Questions and Answers are intended to provide an overview of the project.   
 
 

1. What is the project? 

 Work under this project involves the relocation of the City’s water supply required as a result of BC Hydro’s 
 John  Hart Redevelopment Project. This includes re-connecting the City's water source at John Hart Lake 
 to the Elk Falls Water Quality Centre (EFWQC). The City and BC Hydro have collaboratively developed a 
 project plan that will see the City work delivered under two separate projects generally described as a new  
 large diameter transmission main connected to a new intake structure. The new supply main will be 
 delivered as the first distinct project  followed by the intake structure and connection to EFWQC as the 
 second distinct project.  
 
2. Where is the project?   

The location of the intake structure is at John Hart Lake, adjacent to the Brewster Lake Road bridge with the 
new watermain connecting to the EFWQC via Highway 28.  
  

3. When is the construction work going to take place? 

Construction of the first phase is anticipated to commence in early 2015, followed by the second phase with 
all work required to be complete by end of 2017. 
 

4. What is the cost of the project? 

The City project is currently estimated at $16.6m.   

  

5. How is the project being funded? 

 The project is being funded through a partnership agreement with BC Hydro which sees the costs being split 
 75/25 with the City responsible for 25%. The City’s portion will be funded by a combination of Accumulated 
 Surplus and Debt. 
 

6. Who has been involved in developing the plans? 

 A number of consultants have been involved in the development of the design. 
 

7. Who will be constructing the work? 

The work associated with the first phase has recently been awarded with material supply being provided by 
Northwest Pipe Company and construction service by Upland Contracting Ltd.  
 

8. How will traffic be managed during construction?  

 The Contractor will be required to develop and submit for approval a detailed traffic management plan. The 
 work  associated with the first phase will lead to traffic impacts on Highway 28 from the entrance to BC 
 Hydro’s John Hart site to Brewster Lake Road. Please visit the City's website page for updates in traffic 
 related impacts. 
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